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St. Michael’s and St. Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council
Meeting Minutes
	Meeting:
	34

	Date & Time:
	9th January 2017 (7.30pm)

	Location:
	Lourdes Room, St. Bernadette’s


	Attendees:
	

	Felicity Brangan (FB)
	Nicol Connaughton (NC) Chairperson

	Alexandra Gilmore (AG) 
	Daniel Jones (DJ)

	Mark McLear (MM) Vice-Chair
	Gerald Murphy (GM)

	Andrew Nuttall (AN)
	Benjamin Shatliff (BS)

	Tony Smith (TS)
	Judith Stanikuniene (JS)

	Alison Taylor (AT)
	Kerry Winter (KW)

	Fr Chis Lough (Fr C)
	Jenni Byrne (JB) Secretary 

	Apologies
	

	Winnifred Dunn
	


Minutes
1.   Apologies for Absence 

Winifred Dunn.
2.   Welcome new PPC Members
Nicol welcomed Felicity Brangan, Daniel Jones, Gerald Murphy, Benjamin Shatliff and Judith Stanikuniene to the PPC
3. Opening Prayer

  The opening prayer was led by KW.
4.     Minutes of Meeting 33 held on the 14th November 2016

The minutes of meeting 33 were considered and agreed as an accurate record. Hard copies of these minutes will now be placed in both church porches and a soft copy will be placed on the Parish website. 


Action - PPC Secretary to distribute hard and soft copies of approved minutes. 
(JB)
5. Matters arising 
5.1  Exposition at St Michael’s
TS gave feedback to the group about the success of the Exposition that was ran at St Michaels during advent. The numbers that attended were consistent. A survey was given to the attendees and the comments were positive. It was felt that we would like to try this again. The idea put forward was to link this to Lent and change the time to fit in with the end of the school day. This would give parents an opportunity to visit the church. It was felt that Exposition would have to be explained to them prior to this. Mr Duffin will be contacted to discuss how this can be done.

5.2 Family Engagement Group 
Feedback was given by AG about the success of the Crafty Christingle service. The organisers were happy with the event. They felt that the activities were good and pitched at the right level. Children and parents seemed to enjoy it. The numbers were a little lower than the previous year. The family Engagement Group have not made a date to meet yet but AG will feed back at the next meeting. 
5.3 Children’s Liturgy
FB is to ask the St Bernadette’s Children’s liturgy organiser if any more volunteers are needed. St Michael’s have not had any volunteers to take on an organising role since this was discussed previously.
5.4 Volunteer’s for before, during and after Mass 
More volunteers are needed to do a range of jobs to prepare and for after mass. It was decided that we may encourage people through the upcoming Promise for Lent. Also discussed placing a request in the newsletter for volunteers.
5.5. Outside Crib
The outside crib that was planned for both churches did not happen this year. This was simply due to time constraints of those organising the project and the school involved in the making. MM can organise this for next year and intends to start it earlier to ensure that this will be in place for Christmas 2017.
5.5 Crib Crawl

A letter has been sent to the suggester of the crib crawl to let them know that the PPC will support them should they wish to organise a crib crawl.
6. Plans for Promise for Lent
It was discussed and decided that we would like to do a Promise for Lent again this year. It will be the third year of trying this and people are becoming accustom to the idea. This may lead to greater uptake. PPC member are to speak in church about this on the weekend of 4th/5th March which is the first Sunday in Lent. PPC Members will also stand at the back of church and take names of those wishing to take part.

Those speaking are AT at 6pm, NC at 8.45am, MM at 10am and FB at 11.15am. 

Parishioners who organise the ministries within the church need to be made aware that they may have extra one off volunteers during Lent.  
7. Review of Weekend Mass Times
Fr Andrew has left the parish and s it is vital that weekend mass times are looked at. Fr Chris finds it very 
difficult to do all 4 masses at the weekend plus baptisms. We need to move to 3 weekend masses. A general 

discussion and ideas were shared. Some parishioners are aware of the situation and have sent letters with their

ideas of the way forward. Each of these letters were distributed to the PPC members and discussed. It was 

decided that although it is an issue that needs dealing with promptly Fr Chris wants to wait until the letter from 

the Bishop regarding the reorganising of the Deanery comes out. This is due out on the weekend of the 
14th/15th January. In the meantime, the PPC members will keep encouraging parishioners to put their ideas

Forward. A sub group will be made to discuss the suggestions after the next PPC meeting.  

8.  Review of Foundation Document  
All members review the Foundation Document and it was agreed that no changes were needed.  
9. Suggestions

No new suggestions have been raised
10. 2017 Dates and Volunteers for Opening Prayers
6th February - AN
10th April – AG
15th May – Spiritual Reflection. 
3rd July - MM
14th August - AT
25th September - FB
13th November - BS
11. PPC Secretary Role
We have received noticed from Maura that she is no longer able to continue in her role as Joint Secretary at this time due to ill health. The PPC understood Maura’s situation and all members wished her the best in her recovery. JB suggested that we place an advert in newsletter this Sunday for this role 

12. Closing prayers

The closing prayers were led by Fr Chris
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15th August 2016

